
LL dl

[i arcg'o 'b b
UNITED STATES I

8'' /g
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSIONn

f WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555

% # November 19, 1979 Docket No. 40-1341
.....

James D. Leach, Esquire
Black Hills Alliance
P.O. Box 2508 IN RESPONSE REFER
Rapid City, SD 57701 TO F0IA-79-441

Dear Mr. Leach:

This is in response to your letter dated October 10, 1979 in which you
requested, pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, documents concerning
the proposed Draft Environmental Impact Statement regarding the decommis-
sioning of the Edgemont Uranium Mill located at Edgemont, South Dakota.

The information you requested has already been made available for public
inspection and copying at the NRC Public Document Room (PDR),1717 H
Street, N.W., Washington, DC 20555.

During an October 23, 1979 telephone conversation with Mr. Stephen
Isaacs of my staff, Mr. Bruce Ellison of your organization was informed
that the documents you desire are located in the PDR. Mr. Ellison
agreed with the suggestion that the request be sent to the PDR for
processing.

However, as a result of 7our $25.00 limitation on copying costs, Mr.
Isaacs reviewed the file and due to the thickness of many documents
requested that the PDR Reproduction Contractor copy only the correspondence
file. The remaining documents are listed on the appendix to this letter.

If you wish to receive these documents, copies can be purchased by
writing directly to the PDR. The charge for reproducing records located
in the PDR is eight cents (0.08) per page, as specified in 10 CFR 9.14(a).
The approximate number of pages per document is indicated in the appendix.
Upon your agreement to pay the reproduction charges, the PDR will arrange
for the records to be reproduced by Potomac Research, Inc. , a private
reproduction contractor servicing the PDR. You will be billed by Potomac
Research, Inc. for the reproduction charges, plus tax and postage.

kSincerely,

Y! /
/\

John C. Carr, Acting Director
' Division of Rules and Records
Office of Administration
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APPENDIX

1. January 1979 Engineering Analysis of Mill Facility Decommis-
sioning and Longterm Tailings Stabilization at
a Remote Disposal (approx. 340 pages)

2. January 28, 1976 TVA Environmental Information Report (approx.115 pgs.)

3. May 1978 Engineering Assessment of Inactive Uranium Mill
Tailings (approx. 200 pages)

i

4. July 1976 TVA Responses to NRL Comments on the Edgemont
Uranium Mill-Environmental Information Report
(approx. 570 pages)
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